## **PTO Minutes**

October 14, 2020

Board:

Danielle Dunbar (President)

Lisa Curtin (VP1)

Stacy Hostler (VP1)

Jo North (VP2)

Misty Glorioso (Treasurer)

Daniella Linck (Secretary)

Aubrey Leigh (Member at Large)

Chelsea Coon (Member at Large)

Kaitlin Raines (Member at Large)

Kerry Goldberg (Member at Large)

Michele Burge (Member at Large)

Stephanie Clemens (Member at Large)

Theresa Collins (Member at Large)

Meeting Attendees: Amanda Johnson, Amber Vanwagenen, Aubrey E, Beth Hogg, Daniela Kaiser, Diane Pfeifer, Laura Henry, Michelle Uzzo, Ryan Pfeifer, Stephanie Stewart, Rodney Carr, Casi Handleman, Rebecca Ednie, Carl Bell

- I. Call to order at 7:16 and approval of September Minutes approved by Theresa Collins
- II. Presidents Remarks- Prime Day and Holidays coming up. Please think about using Winfield PTO's Amazon Smile when shopping online at Amazon. Easy way to contribute!
- III. Board Reports-
  - A. Treasurer's Report- No updates
  - B. Principal's Report- Thanked PTO for continued support. Appreciates we post the school videos on our FB page. Elementary and Middle schools to begin October 19th but High school will be deferred. Please be patient with the transitions of meeting times. Appreciates the parent flexibility shown and all the kindness working with the school. She looks forward to the next steps. Constant contact will continue via school messenger.
- IV. Committee Reports-
  - A. Spirit Wear- Brought in a profit of \$782.50. Thank you to Winfield families for participation and support. All orders will be shipped and customers will be notified when pick up is ready.
  - B. Box Tops- Seeing everyday participation. Reminder to download the App. Pick our school (be sure to pick Winfield in Westminster, MD there is one in WV). Scan your receipts and the app will do the rest! Low pressure way to contribute.

## V. PTO Events-

- A. Fun Run- We have officially decided to defer the Fun Run until Spring of 2022. Would not be the experience the kids had last year and we had the opportunity to defer with no financial hit. Looking forward to it!
- B. Charleston Wrap- We will be starting this new fundraiser around November 9th. Gift wrap, home decor, cookies, etc. 100% virtual! Keep a look out for information.
- C. Halloween- The Great Pumpkin Carving Contest will be held on the Winfield Elementary PTO page. Please see the event located on the FB page for more information. Will be sending an email reminder with info via school messenger soon. Keep a look out. Pumpkin Entries due by Sunday 10/25 and voting BEGINS 10/26-10/30. Three winners for each grade! Prizes will be fun experiences (pajama day, virtual lunch bunches, etc).
- D. Chic Fil A Dinner Nights- Will be held 2nd Friday of every month. This month we will be trying out the nugget platters. DRIVE THRU ONLY and please tell them when you place your order it is for Winfield Elementary PTO.
- E. Meeting Attendee Incentive- Each meeting we will have different incentives to attend the monthly meeting. This meeting was a raffle of a Dunkin or Starbucks gift card. Three winners were chosen off a digital number generator. There were 14 attendees present (does not include PTO BOARD). Winners: Daniela Kaiser, Laura Henry and Rebecca Edine.
- VI. Open Forum- Danielle Dunbar expressed her gratitude for parents taking the time to attend our virtual meetings. Last meeting we had 27 attendees and this meeting 25. Very happy to see this. We need all the help to figure out ways to help make this year special for the kids. Having more input is so helpful! Misty Glorioso shared about Amazon Smile for attendees that logged on later in the meeting. The PTO will get a link shared on the FB page. She also expressed the PTO's desire for parent/teacher input for community building ideas for our school. We have ideas coming to fruition but any more are welcome. Please email any ideas or questions to a PTO board member or post on FB page.
- VII. Danielle Dunbar proposed adjournment at 7:37 PM and Misty Glorioso seconded the motion.